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OAO LUKOIL CONVENES AN EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL
SHAREHOLDERS MEETING

An Extraordinary General Shareholders Meeting of OAO “LUKOIL” will be held
on 24 January 2005 at the Company’s Headquarters in Moscow.

The decision was taken at a Board of Directors meeting held earlier today. The
Board of Directors also set December 9, 2004 as the date for preparing a list of
shareholders entitled to participate in the Extraordinary General Shareholders
Meeting.

Follows the agenda of the meeting:

1. Early termination of authority of all the members of the Board of Directors of
OAO “LUKOIL”. Election of the members of the Board of Directors of OAO
“LUKOIL".

2. Approval of amendments and addenda to the Charter of OAO “LUKOIL”.

The Extraordinary General Shareholders Meeting of OAO “LUKOIL” is called at
the request of the shareholders who own not less than 10% of the voting shares of
OAO “LUKOIL”.

Press Centre PJISC "LUKOIL" http:/www.lukoil.com
Phone: +7 (495) 627-16-77 https://www.facebook.com/Lukoil.en

E-mail: media@lukoil.com http:/twitter.convlukoilengl



